
In Todayõs Newsletteré 

§ Farewell to Mike Stinson 

§ What a Knight 

§ Rental Accommodation Wanted 

§ Altrusa Nominations 

§ Wacky Hair Fundraiser, postponed 

§ School Closed, next Wednesday   

§ Photolife Photos, tomorrow 

§ Tokirima School 

§ Canteen 

§ Teacher Strikes Letter 

§ School Notices  

§ Sport Notices   

§ Police Rainbow End Trip 

§ Community Notices  

 

Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 

events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

Aria Primary School  
Invites YOU to  

Thursday 16th August 2018 
at the Aria Hall, Aria Road, Aria 

   

 11.00am: Matinee  
 7.00pm: Evening Session 

 

Gold Coin Donation at the door would be appreciated 

All school families, please bring a plate to 
share for supper at the Evening Session.  

Thank-you. 



Our school newsletter, notices and calendar of upcoming school 
events are available on our website www.aria.school.nz 

Tena Koutou Katoa!  

Contact us on the followingé  
 

Barclay Road  

R.D.  

Aria  

King Country  

Principal:  Pam Voyce  

Phone: (07) 8777857  

Fax:  (07) 8777578  

Email: office@aria.school.nz  

Website:  www.aria.school.nz  

BOT Meetings 2018 
Monday 20h August 
Monday 24th September  
at 7.00pm, All Welcome 

School Photos  
(Class, Individual & Hockey) 
Tuesday 7th August 

Crazy Hair Day  
POSTPONED 

School Production 
Thursday 16th August 

Pet Day Meeting 
Monday 20th August at 6.15pm 

Te Nehenehenui Tribal Festival 
Saturday 1st September 

Waiwaia Kapahaka Event  
at Otorohanga College 
Friday 31st August 

Senior Camp - Year 4-6 
Motutapu Island  

10th - 14th September 

Fees $175.00 per person 

Piopio Primary Sports Photos 
(Rugby, Netball, Football & Miniball)  

Tuesday 25th September 

Last Day Of Term 3 
Friday 28

th 
September 

 

Principalõs  Newsé 

WELCOME TO WEEK 3 
 

§ Farewell to Mike Stinson and Sincere Sympathy to Carolé The 
school community including the staff, students and parents extend their 
heartfelt sympathy to Carol Tilyard on the loss of her husband and 
soulmate Mike last week. Carol was at school on Sunday doing her 
usual weekend cleaning and when asked why was she there, she said 
to me that school was her "happy place"!  She said it's a crazy place 
but a really nice crazy place!  Thanks Carol! 

 
§ What a Knighté Our school production is next Thursday.  Please 

refer to last week's news for details of practices etc.  All children from 
Room Three who do not have speaking parts will be dressed in 
brightly coloured T-shirts from school but will need black tights, long or 
short, or black track pants for boys. 
 

A HUGE thank you to Gerald Wiseman and his crew for collecting 
the stages and bleachers on Friday.  We put the lights up yesterday and 
will have our first hall practice this afternoon. 
 

§ Rental Accommodation Wantedé  A school family requires a 
rental in the Aria/Piopio area from the beginning of September.  Please 
contact the office if you can assist, or for more information.  Farm work 
in lieu of rent is a possibility. 
 

§ Altrusa Nominationsé Congratulations to Lillian Manson and 
Noah Brownlie who have been awarded Altrusa Literacy Awards 
for their achievement in Reading over the past 8 months.  Both Lillian 
and Noah have made pleasing progress due to their hard work and 
amazingly positive attitudes.  Awesome effort Noah and 
Lillian.Unfortunately they will not be able to formally receive their 
awards as we will be away on camp, however they will be able to 
choose a selection of books as their prize.  Thank you to Altrusa for this 
great way of acknowledging our students. 
 

§ Wacky Hair Fundraiseré Decision has been made to postpone 
this to later in the term.   
 

§ School Closed on Wednesday next weeké Due to the teachers' 
strike, Aria School will be closed on Wednesday 15th August.  Please 
refer to the notice attached in newsletter and that was also sent home 
on Friday. 
 

§ Photolife Photosé Tomorrow Tuesday starting at 8.30 am.  Please 
make sure that hockey players have their CORRECT uniforms.  No 
correct uniform will mean no photo!! 
 

§ Tokirima School... will be hosting this years small schools cross 
country event.  I will confirm the date of Tuesday 28

th
 August next 

newsletter.  If you can help with transport we would be most grateful.   
 

§ Canteené The canteen has sold out of chocolate calcistrong 
drinks until the next delivery later this term.  There are plenty of 
strawberry drinks available to purchase. 

 

HAVE A GREAT WEEK, PAM VOYCE. 
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Friday 3
rd 
August 

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
The NZEI has advised the Aria School Board of Trustees that Mrs Voyce and all 
teachers at our school will be taking strike action for a full day on Wednesday 15 
August 2018.  
 
It is important that you make alternative arrangements for the care of your child/
children on the day of the strike. 
 
All teachers and the principal are on strike so no supervision can be provided. 
 
The school will need to close during this strike.  
 
I know that this is inconvenient for parents and students alike.  Thank you for your 
understanding.  
 
Please contact me if you have any queries relating to this decision.  
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
Catherine Terry 
Chair, Board of Trustees 

TEACHERS STRIKE  

ARIA SCHOOL 
Barclay Road 

R.D. 

ARIA 

 

Principal:      Pam Voyce 

Phone: (07) 8777857 

Fax: (07) 8777578 



  

SCHOOL STREAM APP 
 

Donôt forget to please try the School Stream App.  
Newsletter, forms and other notices will posted to 
this app.  

 

Your completed forms get emailed directly back to 
Nicola in the school office.  If you have trouble 
downloading the app please contact Nicola in the 
office for advice. 

MEDICINE AT SCHOOL 
 

Our school policy states that if you child has to 
take ANY MEDICINE whilst at school that this is to 
be brought to the office and will be administered to 
the child by a staff member.   
 
Please send any medication in a sealed clearly 
marked plastic bag with the instructions of what 
the child is to have administered.  

AFTER SCHOOL 
ARRANGEMENTS 

 

Please advise all changes to after school 
arrangements BEFORE 3:00pm each day either by 
phone or sending a signed note with your child to 
the school office.   

 

We require Parent/Caregiver notification and will 
not accept this verbally from the child.  If you 
phone AFTER 3:00pm please ensure you speak to 
the person in charge of buses for that day. 

YUMMY APPLE STICKER 
PROMOTION 

 
Help us collect Yummy Apple stickers.  The more 
we collect the more FREE sports equipment we 
receive!!   

 

If you need a collection sheet please call Nicola 
in the office. 

ABSENCES 
 

If your child is going to be absent please notify the 
school office before 9:00am each day with a reason 
as to why your child is away. 
 

There is an absentee form on the School Stream 
app you can completed and this will be emailed 
directly to the school office. 

SCHOOL NOTICES  

PORTFOLIOS 
 

Please return your child/ren portfolios to Nicola in 
the school office as soon as possible.  

BOOK CLUB  

 

Book club issue #5 was been handed out.   
 

Orders need to be ordered online - details can be 
found on the brochures.   
 

Please do not send cash or cheques 
to school.   
 

Orders are open until Friday 24
th 
August.   

 

If your child did not receive one and you would like a 
brochure please let me know.    
 

Thank you, Sarah OôConnor  

CYSTIC FIBROSIS 
FUNDRAISER 

 

Mrs Pease will be selling chocolate fish to raise 
money for Cystic Fibrosis Foundation. 
 
Chocolate fish are $1.00 each.   
 
See Mrs Pease if you would like to purchase 
some. 



 

 

FINALS 
 

CORVETTES VS OTOROHANGA BULLS 
 

Saturday 4
th
 August at 9.45am at Piopio Domain 

 
Training day is Wednesday, 3.30pm at Piopio Primary.  If you are unable to make training 
please let one of your coaches know. Russell Sherman 0275197601 or  Ritchie Maguire 
0273143838  

 
 

END OF SEASON WRAP UP  
ALL Rugby Teams  
 Saturday  11

th
 August 

Piopio Rugby Club at 11.00am 

SPORT NOTICES  

Piopio Wekas Football team 
won the 9

th
 grade football 

competition last term.  We are 
super proud of you all.   
 
Aria School had three 
students playing in this team 
this year, Peter Brown, Eva 
Darke & Hanataua Bodger-
Kearns.    
 
Well done to Anthony Darke 
who has coached this team 
this year - awesome Piopio 
Wekas!! 


